NATIONA

ARCHIVES

VIA EMAIL
(LW 2023-022)

November 30, 2022

The Honorable Stuart Delery
Counsel to the President

The White House
Washington, D.C. 20502

Dear Mr. Delery:

In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44
U.S.C. §§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and
Records Administration (NARA) to the incumbent President of our intent to open Biden Vice
Presidential records in response to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests listed in
Attachment A.

This material, consisting of 69 images and 282 email messages, has been reviewed for the six
PRA Presidential restrictive categories, including confidential communications requesting or
submitting advice (P5) and material related to appointments to federal office (P2). These records
were also reviewed for all applicable FOIA exemptions. As a result of this review, 22 email
messages in whole and 75 email messages in part have been restricted. Therefore, NARA is
proposing to open the remaining 69 images and 185 email messages in whole and 75 email
messages in part that do not require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204. A copy of any records
proposed for release under this notice will be provided to you upon your request.

We are also concurrently informing former Vice President Biden’s representatives, Robert
Lenhard, James Garland, and Dana Remus, and President Obama’s representatives, Anita
Breckenridge and Bob Bauer, of our intent to release these records. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C.
2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working days from the date of this letter, which is
February 28, 2023, unless the former President, former Vice President, or incumbent President
requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or if the former or incumbent
President asserts a constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C. 2208(b)~(d).
Please let us know if you are able to complete your review before the expiration of the 60
working day period. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to
the public on the NARA website.



If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-7451 or
NARA General Counsel Gary M. Stern at (301) 837-3026.

Sincerely,

/

SUSAN K. DONIUS
Executive
Legislative Archives, Presidential Libraries, and Museum Services

Enclosure



ATTACHMENT A

Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0038-F August 15-17, 2016 photographs 58 images 0 images 58 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of Vice
President Biden’s August 16-17, 2016 visit to Serbia and Kosovo. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include sixteen photographs of a bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with
Prime Minister Aleksander Vucic at the Serbian Palace in Belgrade on August 16, 2016, seven
photographs of Vice President Biden with his staff reviewing his remarks in a holding room at the
Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016, eight photographs of Vice President Biden with Serbian
President Tomislav Nikolic while the United States and Serbian delegations gather in the
background, nine photographs of the bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with President
Tomislav Nikolic at the Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016 and eighteen photographs of Vice
President Biden with his staff preparing for a joint press statement at the Assembly Building in
Pristina, Kosovo on August 17, 2016. Other Serbian government officials depicted in these photos
include First Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Ivica Dacic, Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Zorana
Mihajlovic, Serbian Minister of Internal Affairs Nebojsa Stefanovic, Serbian Minister of Defense
Zoran Djordjevic, Serbian Director of Office for Kosovo and Metohija Marko Djuric, Ambassador
Ivan Mrkic, Predrag Mikic, Stanislava Pak Stankovic, Aleksandar Crevar, Smiljana Cujic. and
Tatjana Jovic. White House staff depicted at these events include National Security Advisor to the
Vice President Colin Kahl, Special Assistant to the President and National Security Council Senior
Director for European Affairs Charlie Kupchan, Special Policy Advisor for Europe and Eurasia to
Vice President Biden Anna Makanju, National Security Council Director for Balkans, Caucasus, and
Central European Affairs Mark Tervakoski, Special Advisor for Europe and Russia to the Vice
President Cherrie Daniels, Meghan Goodman and Carlyn Reichel. Other United States government
officials depicted in these photographs include United States Ambassador to Serbia Kyle Scott and
United States Ambassador to Kosovo Greg Delawie. These photographs were taken by David
Lienemann.

Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0086-F June 24, 2016 photographs 10 images 0 images 10 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of the Irish
TV presenter Ryan Tubridy with Vice President Biden at the 40" Anniversary of the American
Ireland Fund Gala at Trinity College in Dublin, Ireland. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened include ten photographs of Ryan Tubridy and his sister Rachel Tubridy, and Vice President
Biden at the gala. These photographs were taken by David Lienemann.



Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0114-F November 9, 2016 photograph 1 image 0 images 1 image

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for a November 9, 2016
photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon with Vice President Biden. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include one photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon shaking hands with Vice
President Biden at the World Jewish Congress Herzl Award Ceremony at the Pierre Hotel in New
York, NY. The photograph was taken by David Lienemann.

Case Number  Topic Material Material Material
Processed Restricted Proposed
for Opening
2022-0121-F[1] Hunter Biden, James Biden, and their 282 email 22 email 185 email
foreign business dealings messages messages in messages in whole;
whole; 75 email 75 email messages
messages in part in part

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for records related to Hunter
Biden, James Biden, and their foreign business dealings. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened are email messages from May 2014 to December 2014 that include the company name
“Burisma.” Several of the email messages are press inquiries regarding the announcement of Hunter
Biden joining the board of directors of Ukrainian energy company Burisma Holdings Limited in
May 2014 and the Office of Vice President’s responses to those inquiries. There are also email
messages containing news articles compiled by White House staff which include articles referencing
Hunter Biden and his role with Burisma.
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November 30, 2022

Anita Breckenridge and Robert Bauer
Obama Foundation Office

1250 24" Street

Washington, DC 20037

Dear Ms. Breckenridge and Mr. Bauer:

In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 U.S.C.
§§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and Records
Administration (NARA) to you, as former President Obama’s representative, of our intent to open
Biden Vice Presidential records. These records were processed under the Freedom of Information
Act (FOIA) requests described in Attachment A.

This material, consisting of 69 images and 282 email messages, has been reviewed for the six PRA
Presidential restrictive categories, including confidential communications requesting or submitting
advice (P5) and material related to appointments to federal office (P2). These records were also
reviewed for all applicable FOIA exemptions. As a result of this review, 22 email messages in
whole and 75 email messages in part have been restricted. Therefore, NARA is proposing to open
the remaining 69 images and 185 email messages in whole and 75 email messages in part that do not
require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204. A copy of any records proposed for release under this
notice will be provided to you upon your request.

We are also concurrently informing the incumbent President and former Vice President Biden’s
representatives, Robert Lenhard, James Garland, and Dana Remus, of our intent to release these
records. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working days from the
date of this letter, which is February 28, 2023, unless the former President, former Vice President, or
incumbent President requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or if the former
or incumbent President asserts a constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C.
2208(b)-(d). Please let us know if you are able to complete your review before the expiration of the
60 working day period. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to
the public on the NARA website.

NATIONAL ARCHIVES and
RECORDS ADMINISTRATION

700 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, NwW
WASHINGTON, DC 20408-0001
www.archives.gov



If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-7451 or NARA
General Counsel, Gary M. Stern, at (301) 837-3026.

Sincerely,

i ——

AN K. DONIUS
Executive
Legislative Archives, Presidential Libraries, and Museum Services

Enclosure



ATTACHMENT A

Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed Restricted for Opening
2022-0038-F August 15-17, 2016 photographs 58 images 0 images 58 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of Vice
President Biden’s August 16-17, 2016 visit to Serbia and Kosovo. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include sixteen photographs of a bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with
Prime Minister Aleksander Vucic at the Serbian Palace in Belgrade on August 16, 2016, seven
photographs of Vice President Biden with his staff reviewing his remarks in a holding room at the
Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016, eight photographs of Vice President Biden with Serbian
President Tomislav Nikolic while the United States and Serbian delegations gather in the
background, nine photographs of the bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with President
Tomislav Nikolic at the Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016 and eighteen photographs of Vice
President Biden with his staff preparing for a joint press statement at the Assembly Building in
Pristina, Kosovo on August 17, 2016. Other Serbian government officials depicted in these photos
include First Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Ivica Dacic, Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Zorana
Mihajlovic, Serbian Minister of Internal Affairs Nebojsa Stefanovic, Serbian Minister of Defense
Zoran Djordjevic, Serbian Director of Office for Kosovo and Metohija Marko Djuric, Ambassador
Ivan Mrkic, Predrag Mikic, Stanislava Pak Stankovic, Aleksandar Crevar, Smiljana Cujic. and
Tatjana Jovic. White House staff depicted at these events include National Security Advisor to the
Vice President Colin Kahl, Special Assistant to the President and National Security Council Senior
Director for European Affairs Charlie Kupchan, Special Policy Advisor for Europe and Eurasia to
Vice President Biden Anna Makanju, National Security Council Director for Balkans, Caucasus, and
Central European Affairs Mark Tervakoski, Special Advisor for Europe and Russia to the Vice
President Cherrie Daniels, Meghan Goodman and Carlyn Reichel. Other United States government
officials depicted in these photographs include United States Ambassador to Serbia Kyle Scott and
United States Ambassador to Kosovo Greg Delawie. These photographs were taken by David
Lienemann.

Case Number  Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0086-F June 24, 2016 photographs 10 images 0 images 10 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of the Irish
TV presenter Ryan Tubridy with Vice President Biden at the 40" Anniversary of the American
Ireland Fund Gala at Trinity College in Dublin, Ireland. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened include ten photographs of Ryan Tubridy and his sister Rachel Tubridy, and Vice President
Biden at the gala. These photographs were taken by David Lienemann.



Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed

Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0114-F November 9, 2016 photograph 1 image 0 images 1 image

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for a November 9, 2016
photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon with Vice President Biden. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include one photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon shaking hands with Vice
President Biden at the World Jewish Congress Herzl Award Ceremony at the Pierre Hotel in New
York, NY. The photograph was taken by David Lienemann.

Case Number  Topic Material Material Material
Processed Restricted Proposed
for Opening
2022-0121-F[1] Hunter Biden, James Biden, and their 282 email 22 email 185 email
foreign business dealings messages messages in messages in whole;
whole; 75 email 75 email messages
messages in part in part

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for records related to Hunter
Biden, James Biden, and their foreign business dealings. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened are email messages from May 2014 to December 2014 that include the company name
“Burisma.” Several of the email messages are press inquiries regarding the announcement of Hunter
Biden joining the board of directors of Ukrainian energy company Burisma Holdings Limited in
May 2014 and the Office of Vice President’s responses to those inquiries. There are also email
messages containing news articles compiled by White House staff which include articles referencing
Hunter Biden and his role with Burisma.
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November 30, 2022

Robert Lenhard

One CityCenter

850 Tenth Street, NW
Washington, DC 20001-4956

Dear Mr. Lenhard:

In accordance with the requirements of the Presidential Records Act (PRA), as amended, 44 U.S.C.
§§2201-2209, this letter constitutes a formal notice from the National Archives and Records
Administration (NARA) to you, as former Vice President Biden’s representative, of our intent to
open Biden Vice Presidential records. These records were processed under the Freedom of
Information Act (FOIA) requests described in Attachment A.

This material, consisting of 69 images and 282 email messages, has been reviewed for the six PRA
Presidential restrictive categories, including confidential communications requesting or submitting
advice (P5) and material related to appointments to federal office (P2). These records were also
reviewed for all applicable FOIA exemptions. As a result of this review, 22 email messages in
whole and 75 email messages in part have been restricted. Therefore, NARA is proposing to open
the remaining 69 images and 185 email messages in whole and 75 email messages in part that do not
require closure under 44 U.S.C. § 2204. A copy of any records proposed for release under this
notice will be provided to you upon your request.

We are also concurrently informing the incumbent President and former President Obama’s
representatives, Anita Breckenridge and Bob Bauer, of our intent to release these records. Pursuant
to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a), NARA will release the records 60 working days from the date of this letter,
which is February 28, 2023, unless the former President, former Vice President, or incumbent
President requests a one-time extension of an additional 30 working days or if the former or
incumbent President asserts a constitutionally based privilege, in accordance with 44 U.S.C.
2208(b)-(d). Please let us know if you are able to complete your review before the expiration of the
60 working day period. Pursuant to 44 U.S.C. 2208(a)(1)(B), we will make this notice available to
the public on the NARA website.

NATIONAL ARCHIVES and
RECORDS ADMINISTRATION

700 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, NW
WASHINGTON, DC 20408-0001

www.archives.goy



If you have any questions relating to this notification, please contact me at (202) 357-7451 or NARA
General Counsel, Gary M. Stern, at (301) 837-3026.

Sincerely,

Executive
Legislative Archives, Presidential Libraries, and Museum Services

Enclosure



ATTACHMENT A

Case Number  Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed  Restricted for Opening
2022-0038-F August 15-17, 2016 photographs 58 images 0 images 58 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of Vice
President Biden’s August 16-17, 2016 visit to Serbia and Kosovo. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include sixteen photographs of a bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with
Prime Minister Aleksander Vucic at the Serbian Palace in Belgrade on August 16, 2016, seven
photographs of Vice President Biden with his staff reviewing his remarks in a holding room at the
Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016, eight photographs of Vice President Biden with Serbian
President Tomislav Nikolic while the United States and Serbian delegations gather in the
background, nine photographs of the bilateral meeting of Vice President Biden with President
Tomislav Nikolic at the Serbian Palace on August 16, 2016 and eighteen photographs of Vice
President Biden with his staff preparing for a joint press statement at the Assembly Building in
Pristina, Kosovo on August 17, 2016. Other Serbian government officials depicted in these photos
include First Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Ivica Dacic, Deputy Prime Minister of Serbia Zorana
Mihajlovic, Serbian Minister of Internal Affairs Nebojsa Stefanovic, Serbian Minister of Defense
Zoran Djordjevic, Serbian Director of Office for Kosovo and Metohija Marko Djuric, Ambassador
Ivan Mrkic, Predrag Mikic, Stanislava Pak Stankovic, Aleksandar Crevar, Smiljana Cujic. and
Tatjana Jovic. White House staff depicted at these events include National Security Advisor to the
Vice President Colin Kahl, Special Assistant to the President and National Security Council Senior
Director for European Affairs Charlie Kupchan, Special Policy Advisor for Europe and Eurasia to
Vice President Biden Anna Makanju, National Security Council Director for Balkans, Caucasus, and
Central European Affairs Mark Tervakoski, Special Advisor for Europe and Russia to the Vice
President Cherrie Daniels, Meghan Goodman and Carlyn Reichel. Other United States government
officials depicted in these photographs include United States Ambassador to Serbia Kyle Scott and
United States Ambassador to Kosovo Greg Delawie. These photographs were taken by David
Lienemann.

Case Number Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed Restricted for Opening
2022-0086-F June 24, 2016 photographs 10 images 0 images 10 images

This researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for photographs of the Irish
TV presenter Ryan Tubridy with Vice President Biden at the 40" Anniversary of the American
Ireland Fund Gala at Trinity College in Dublin, Ireland. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened include ten photographs of Ryan Tubridy and his sister Rachel Tubridy, and Vice President
Biden at the gala. These photographs were taken by David Lienemann.



Case Number  Topic Material Material Material Proposed
Processed Restricted for Opening
2022-0114-F November 9, 2016 photograph 1 image 0 images 1 image

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for a November 9, 2016
photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon with Vice President Biden. The Biden Vice Presidential
records to be opened include one photograph of Ambassador Danny Danon shaking hands with Vice
President Biden at the World Jewish Congress Herzl Award Ceremony at the Pierre Hotel in New
York, NY. The photograph was taken by David Lienemann.

Case Number  Topic Material Material Material
Processed Restricted Proposed
for Opening
2022-0121-F[1] Hunter Biden, James Biden, and their 282 email 22 email 185 email
foreign business dealings messages messages in messages in whole;
whole; 75 email 75 email messages
messages in part in part

The researcher submitted a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request for records related to Hunter
Biden, James Biden, and their foreign business dealings. The Biden Vice Presidential records to be
opened are email messages from May 2014 to December 2014 that include the company name
“Burisma.” Several of the email messages are press inquiries regarding the announcement of Hunter
Biden joining the board of directors of Ukrainian energy company Burisma Holdings Limited in
May 2014 and the Office of Vice President’s responses to those inquiries. There are also email
messages containing news articles compiled by White House staff which include articles referencing
Hunter Biden and his role with Burisma.
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